
 

 

 The 2020 Legislative Session officially began on Jan. 15 and I, along with my colleagues have been working over the 
past few weeks to hear many bills that impact our communities throughout the State. I was the primary introducer of 15 bills,                       
and co-sponsored and co-introduced over 100 others that tackle issues ranging from our teacher shortage, abandoned vehicles, assisting the 

blind and visually impaired, better regulating short-term rentals, addressing affordable 
housing, and advocating for important capital improvement projects for our district.  

 Overall, approximately 455 new House bills and 1,080 Senate bills have been 
introduced to be considered this session. Although many ideas have merit, in the end, 
only around 300 become law. In addition, Hawaiᾶi has a two-year legislative session that 
always begins in odd-numbered years. Since this is an even-numbered year, any bills 
pending from last year carry over to this year. Those bills will start off in the same place 
as they left off last year.   

 My committee assignments have not changed, and I continue to serve as the vice 
chair of the Transportation committee and a member of the Finance and Housing 
committees. The majority of my time will focus on addressing bills with those subject 
matters, including the State Budget. 

 There is a lot of work before us, and I will strive to continually keep you updated on 
notable bills that will impact our community. If you have questions or concerns, please 
contact my office by calling (808) 586-9444 or by emailing me at                                           
RepHashimoto@capitol.hawaii.gov. 
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Mahalo, 

Aloha! 

Wailuku Heights park closed for construction 

 The County of Maui Department of Parks and Recreation has 
closed the Wailuku Heights Park from January 27, 2020 through 
May 14, 2020. The closure is due to the construction of the Wailuku 
Heights Park Playground project.  

 The project will include the installation of new playground and 
exercise equipment as well as an ADA accessible pathway connecting 
the two areas. The Department asks the public to please remain 
outside of construction area barriers for safety precautions.  

 Any questions or concerns, can be directed to Cheryl Akiona, Parks 
CIP Coordinator at cheryl.akiona@co.maui.hi.us or (808) 270-7388. 

(Left) Congratulations to Hawaiian 

Paddle Sports on celebrating their 10th 

Anniversary on Jan. 15. Wailuku resident, 

owner and founder, Timothy Lara is 

presented with a certificate from the House. 

(Right) The Japanese Cultural Society of 
Maui awarded their prestigious Nihon 
Bunka Award to individuals who perpetuate 
the Japanese culture at their event on Jan. 25. Certificates of congratulations were presented (L-R) to local 
artist Kirk Kurokawa (nominated by Stephanie Ohigashi), former State Senator Joe Tanaka 
(represented by granddaughter Jolee Correa and nominated by Rep. Hashimoto), and Wailuku 
Hongwanji Reverend Shinkai Murakami (nominated by Mike Munekiyo). 

  

War Memorial complex parking lot closed for repair 

COMMUNITY SPOTLIGHT 

 The parking lot at the War Memorial Complex will be closed 
from March 2, 2020 through Aug. 31, 2020 for repair. The County 
of Maui project will include the removal and replacement of the 
existing asphalt parking lot, drainage improvements, additional 
sidewalks and raised medians, and landscaping improvements.  

 The public is asked to please remain outside the construction 
area for safety precautions. The newly repaired parking lot will have 
a total of 807 parking stalls, including 12 accessible stalls and 11 
van accessible stalls.  

 Any questions or concerns can be directed to Samual Marvel, Parks 
Civil Engineer, at samual.marvel@co.maui.hi.us or (808) 270-6173. 

Maui delegation members on the House floor 

on opening day: with Rep. McKelvey, Rep. 

DeCoite, and Rep. Woodson. 
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 No doubt, every year it gets harder and harder to 

live in Hawaiói. The Aloha United Way recently 

reaffirmed this notion in their latest report called, 

ñAlice: A Study of Financial Hardship in Hawaiᾶi.ò 

The report highlighted the economic hardships facing 

working families and pointed out that a family of four 

needs about $77,000 a year to cover typical expenses. 

In recognition of this reality, the House, Senate, and Governor collaborated and released four 

legislative proposals that are aimed at supporting and empowering Hawaiᾶiôs working class 

families. Members of the Maui delegation were co-introducers of each of the bills and will be working to ensure its passage. 

Investing in Hawaióiôs Futureé 

 Governor David Ige announced on Feb. 4, 2020 the release of 
$12,336,000 in capital improvement funds for Waiheóe Elementary 
School. The funding will be used for the design and construction of 
a brand new administration building or an expansion of the already 
existing building. The legislature secured funding in the FY 2018 
Budget. 

Funds for Waiheóe Elementary 

With Zahra Bhattacharya, Olivia Dubach, Fernanda Maldonado who 

are student delegates of the Secondary Student Conference from H.P. 

Baldwin High School and their Student Activities Coordinator, Donna 

Vierra. The conference aims to teach secondary students of the 

legislative process and to debate ongoing issues.  

1 Lowering the cost of living 
 Hawaiói's high cost of living is the single biggest obstacle to local families who want to build their lives and careers here. In 
reducing our shared tax burden and making Hawaiói more affordable, H.B. 2541 was introduced, which makes the State Earned 
Income Tax Credit (EITC) refundable, and increases the food excise tax credit by 35 percent.  This proposal will save the average 
working class family of four approximately $500 per year in state taxes. 

2 

Addressing the Housing Shortage 
 The housing shortage in our State has been growing for decades with no end in sight. H.B. 2542 is a bold proposal calling for 
the construction of affordable housing across the islands. In an effort to meet housing needs, the State has identified a number of 
parcels it owns on all islands and will invest primarily in infrastructure. The State will then partner with the private sector to offer        
leasehold housing units to qualified buyers. The bill has an initial appropriation of $275 million to begin the construction process 
and has the potential to create thousands of affordable housing units statewide. 

3 

Raising stagnant wages 
 The second component of H.B. 2541 provides for an increase in the State minimum wage to $13 per hour by 2024. The current 
$10.10 minimum wage went into effect at the beginning of 2018, meaning that it has not risen in the past two years to meet the 
increasing demands on the cost of living. This legislation will call for an increase to $11 in 2021, $12 in 2022, $12.50 in 2023, and 
finally $13 in 2024. One full-time job in Hawai�µi should be enough to make ends meet in our State. 

Providing access to early learning 
 The lack of access and affordability of pre-school in our State is a critical contributor to the cycle of poverty and achievement 
gap. H.B. 2543 will establish a new ñLearning to Grow Agencyò with the sole responsibility of ensuring access to early learning  
opportunities for unserved preschool-age children, especially those from low-income households. This initiative will help local  
families who currently struggle to find quality and affordable early education for their children. 

4 

5 

Transforming our schools 
 Many schools in our State have fallen into disrepair and are woefully inadequate to provide a safe and stimulating learning  
environment for our keiki. H.B. 2544 proposes the creation of a new agency exclusively focused on the development, planning, and 
construction of all public-school facility projects. The new �³School Facilities Agency�´��will also engage with the  public to give 
students and their families an opportunity to share their concerns and priorities. The goal is for this agency is to move faster and 
be more responsive to the needs of the community.  


